“Glory to God in the highest heaven, and on earth peace
to those on whom his favor rests.”
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Regina Coeli Catholic Church: 530 Regina Pkwy., Toledo, OH 43612

Bulletin Deadline: Monday by
4:00pm

Sacraments:

Baptism: Please contact the par-

ish office to schedule an appoint- )

ment. Welcome

Confessions: 1/2 hour before Lo v Chuwch

every Mass and

: 1 hour before Saturday evening Mass.
Music Director: Amy Sujkowski . amysk|5@yaho.o.com Marriage: Couples should contact the parish office
CCD Director: Rose Marie Liberkowski rc3ccd@gmail.com as they begin to make plans for marriage, and cer-
Finance Council: Jenny Malaczewski  jennymal5@yahoo.com tainly before they set a wedding date. Certain days
Pastoral Council: Cindy Brown tcocj@bex.net and/or times may not be available due to other
L. previously scheduled weddings or activities in the

School Principal church. A minimum of six months is required be-
Dr. Debra Bloomquist 419-476-0920 dbloomquist@regina-coeli.org fore a wedding can be scheduled in order to allow

time for marriage instruction classes.

Parish Registration Form available at reginacoelitoledo.org Anointing of the Sick: If you wish to receive the
Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office
or, if more urgent, Fr. Miller directly.

|n fa ;:" u;.h;;c;k www.facebook.com/reginacoeliparish/




Dear Parishioners,

Many thanks to those who helped make our Christmas celebra-
tion last week as joyous and beautiful as it was. The musicians
and singers practiced and rehearsed for weeks. Other parishion-
ers decorated the church, hung the wreaths, and watered the
plants each day. A special thanks also to those who read from
the Sacred Scriptures for us each week and those who help with
the distribution of Holy Communion. My prayers of gratitude
are with all of these people in a special way this Christmas sea-
son. Again, thanks to everyone who helped in whatever way to
make our celebration of Christmas wonderful again this year!

Even though the Christmas music has stopped in the stores and
on the radio, we Catholics continue to celebrate. During Advent,
while society was focused on shopping and sales, we were
thinking and preparing for Christ’s Second Coming, when He will
judge the living and dead. Now we are focused on Emmanuel,
which means “God is with us.” As | shared with you in my
Christmas homily, nothing even remotely close to this has ever
happened in all the history of humanity. Give yourself a Christ-
mas gift by taking time to reflect on what it really means that
God is with us.

With the New Year comes new resolutions. It is good that God
reminds us that new beginnings are possible. The rising of the
sun each morning is one of the clearest reminders, yet one that
can be most overlooked. The start of a new year this Tuesday is
another such suggestion for us to begin anew with our spiritual
life and relationships with others. For some, this might mean
correcting past wrongs, and for others making further progress
on what they’ve accomplished this past year. In either case, the
New Year is a great opportunity to evaluate if we have become
too comfortable, lax, or lazy with the things God wants us to put
first in our daily and weekly schedule.

Some things to consider this coming year: Do | need to devote
more time with my spouse and children? Are my expectations
for family members realistic, but also challenging? Am | really
working at loving and disciplining my children so that they are
developing into all that God desires of them? Do | spend too
much time at work, surfing the web, or with unimportant
things?

In all of this, don’t forget to plan how you will devote more time
with God this year with more time for prayer, reflection, and
spiritual reading. There is a wealth of good things to discover in
the Bible and the teachings of the Church (who gave us the Bi-
ble). Consider watching some videos online about the lives of
the saints. But above all, do yourself a favor and devote 30
minutes each day for prayer. Pray for yourself, your family and
friends, and the causes that you feel most passionate about this
year.

God'’s blessings to you this New Year and | hope to see you at
one of the New Year’s Masses!

Gratefully,
Fr. Miller

Masses for the Week

Sunday Dec. 30 - The Holy Family

8:00 am T Father Gerald Knueven

10:30 am t Ruth Barger

Monday Dec. 31 - Saint Sylvester

5:30pm 1 Albert Miller

10:30pm Parishioners of Regina Coeli

Tuesday Jan. 1 - Solemnity of Mary

9:00 am t Walter Hejnicki

Wednesday Jan. 2 - Saint Basil the Great

8:00 am t Stella Wisniewski

7:00 pm Rosary

Thursday Jan. 3 - The Most Holy Name of Jesus
8:00 am t Father Tony Borgia

Friday Jan. 4 - Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious
8:00 am t Father Jerry Nowakowski

Saturday Jan. 5 - Saint John Neumann, Bishop
8:00 am Parishioners of Regina Coeli

....vigil for Sunday

5:30 pm t lla, Kern and Doug Geoffrion
Sunday Jan. 6 - The Epiphany of The Lord
8:00 am 1 Deceased Members of A&R

10:30 am t Phyllis Klimek

Liturgical Ministers Schedule

5:30 pm Saturday, Jan. 5

Servers: D. Chupp, T. Chupp, A. Byers

Lector: F. D’Esposito

EMHC: R. Augustyniak, Sr., S. Augustyniak, J. Diehl, P.
Diehl, B. Lane, J. Martin, J. Norton, P. Norton, K.
Steele

Ushers: R. Augustyniak, Sr., G. Blochowski, T.
Blochowski, M. Etue, G. Hergenrather, T. Luczak, A.
Luczak, M. Wesolowski

8:00 am Sunday, Jan. 6

Servers: E. Marsh, P. Marsh, M. Marsh

Lector: A.Bonanni

EMHC: A. Bonanni, L. Bonanni, M. Donbrosky, B.
Dudley, E. Horner, K. Horner, R. Marsh, A. Walasinski
Ushers: R. Augustyniak, Jr., S. Augustyniak, J. Shav-
er. A. Metzger, T. Mlynarczyk

10:30 am Sunday, Jan. 6

Servers: G. McNeal, R. Doyle, E. Doyle

Lector: C. Brown

EMHC: P. Blocking, D. Caputo, R.M. Liberkowski, L.
McClain, D. Menden, M. Kachelek

Ushers: S. Lewandowski, S. Bell, M. Kachelek, P.
Blocking, N. Migrogna, S. Migrogna




Looking Ahead in our Parish

Jan. 1 Parish Office Closed

Jan. 8 Bible Study @ 10:00am (CR)

Jan. 9 Rosary @ 7:00pm (C)

Jan. 11-13 Bishop Daniel Thomas Visit

Jan. 12 Parish Dinner w/Bishop Thomas @ 6:30pm
Jan. 13 Donut Sunday (K)

Regina Coeli New Year’s Mass Schedule:
Dec. 31 - New Year’s Eve
5:30pm and 10:30pm
Jan. 1- New Year’s Day 9:00am

Daily Mass readings?
go to www.uscch.org/bible/readings

Mass Reading for this Sunday

For thirty of his thirty-three years of earthly life, Jesus
“was obedient to” His parents in Nazareth, as St Luke de-
scribes it in today’s Gospel passage. In other words, He
lived the most normal, unglamorous life that can be imag-
ined: He worked in a carpenter’s shop in a small town on
the edge of the Roman Empire: He did chores, studied His
lessons, went to the Synagogue on Saturdays, played with
His cousins, helped his mother fetch the water... Jesus did
nothing miraculous or spectacular... for thirty years.

Is He trying to tell us something? Of course. Everything He
did in His earthly life was for us, our redemption and in-
struction. These thirty years of hidden life shows us that
to be a Christian, to be a saint, it must begin with the
faithful fulfillment of the normal responsibilities of life,
and most especially with the normal duties of family life.
To be truly great as a human being means first and fore-
most striving to be a faithful son, daughter, father, moth-
er, aunt, uncle, or grandparent. Our family members are
our closest neighbors, and the commandment Jesus gives
us to “love our neighbors as ourselves” starts right there.

Dolores Beakas (ES), Audrey Oster (LS), Dorothy Alt
(LV), Joanne Zacharias (SC), Carol Caputo (GC),
Barbara Weithman (SA), Don Miller (CC) - Harold
Barefield, Judy Hockman, Denise Zaborowski,
Jeanetta Costanzo, Mary Zaidel, Martha Rygalski,
Tina Reil, Sally Hejnicki, Josh Coleman, Betsy

Please keep the parish office updated of changes.
(ES-Elizabeth Scott, LS-Little Sisters of the Poor, LV-Lutheran
Village of Wolf Creek, SC-St. Claire Commons, GC-Goelich Center,
SA-St. Anne’s, CC-Cleveland Clinic)

Contributions for.....
December 23 - $ 5,769.00
Christmas Offerings - $14.060.91

Thanks for your generous support!

Funeral Luncheon Program: Callers for January are Mar-
lene Drabek and Vickie Frazer. Please be receptive to their
calls and help out your fellow parishioners in their time of
need. Your kindness is greatly appreciated. God bless you!

Plaques available for your loved ones on the
Continuing Memorial in the narthex

Please consider making a donation to memorialize your
deceased relatives or friends and help support our parish
in the process! Donations for the gold plaque is $1,500, or
you may choose a silver plaque for $1,000. If you have pre-
viously donated for the Continuing Memorial and would
like to upgrade your current plaques, you may do so for a
S500 donation. These donations are also tax-deductible!
Please call the parish office
to order and have the name
(s) you would like on the
plague (34 maximum char-
acters), your name, address,
and phone number ready. Please call the parish office at
419-476-0922. Thank you!

4-PARISH MISSION: SAVE THE DATE!
Regina Coeli Church will be hosting the 4-Parish Mission
this upcoming Lenten season. Please make a note of the
tentative dates of March 24-26, 2019. Stay tuned to the

March For Life in Washington, DC: ..
Catholic Charities Office for Life & :
Justice is leading a trip which in-
cludes 2 nights in a Washington
D.C. hotel. For registration & pric-
ing information, email Peter Range
at prange@toledodiocese.org.

Reminder: If you would like your contributions to the
Church counted on your 2018 tax statement, they must be
post marked by Dec. 31.

Offertory/Contribution Statements for 2018 will be
available by request only, beginning this week. Please con-
tact the parish office to request your statement. If leaving
a message after hours, please leave your name, envelope
number, address, and telephone number where you can be
reached should any questions arise. Statements cannot be
e-mailed, they must be picked up (with proper identifica-
tion) or mailed to your residence.




\,] From the 3rd Grade - Mrs. Lynnette McClain
““ l 2L H? The third grade class has had a very busy first half of the school year. Our religious studies have
su " covered a variety of topics. We learned about models of faith like Abraham, Ruth, St. Francis, and
o '1;.': ; ~ NAE VI St. Clare. We studied the prayers of the rosary and also about the Nicene Creed. We learned
= many facts about the twelve apostles and more recently studied the traditions and rituals of Ad-
1 vent, such as the advent wreath and Jesse Tree. We pray several times daily, attend Mass
with our school friends weekly, and have been receiving the sacrament of Reconciliation

" Your Neighbor collections. We collected lotion for blessing bags for area homeless, which
were then assembled by our student council, and we also participated in the Lick Leukemia
l' fundraiser. Our students are very generous in their Christ-like compassion for others.
_ Additionally, we were generously blessed with the talents of Miss Chloe Wotring, from
Lourdes University, who completed her student teaching in our classroom. Miss Wotring
enthusiastically taught the students place value and addition concepts in math, as well as
various parts of speech like nouns, pronouns, verbs, and conjunctions. Miss Wotring intro-
duced the class to narrative and opinion writing, too. The students also shared a few fun
novels. The class enjoyed watching the movie,
Because of Winn Dixie, and comparing the movie
to the novel they read. oy
In Social Studies recently, the students learned about the branches of our = &

national and local government. We welcomed Councilmember Chris Delaney to ;
our classroom, who spoke about how City Council works with the mayor for the
citizens of Toledo. As part of our science unit on resources earlier in the semes-
ter, we invited a representative from Keep Toledo/Lucas County Beautiful to
teach us about the formation of garbage landfills. Students also created edible
landfills to eat at the conclusion of the program--it was kind of gross yet delicious
at the same time! Utilizing local resources shows that Regina Coeli Catholic School *2
values our ties to the community.

We wish all our fellow parishioners good health and JOY in the new year! We will keep you, as always, in our prayers.

Kotz Hall -
Remember: Available for Parishioners to Rent!

Rental of Kotz Hall at Regina Coeli Parish is available exclusively to our parishioners. It is available
to rent for a fee, including insurance requirements (which may require further fees,) for parish-
ioners of Regina Coeli for their private use. The event held in Kotz Hall must be pre-approve in
order to be considered. Eligible events will be in keeping with the morals and teachings of the
Catholic Church, (i.e., baby showers, graduation celebrations, wedding receptions.) If you would
like to rent Kotz Hall, or would like more information about the fees for your event and insurance
requirements, please call the parish office at 419-476-0922 or email rc3office@gmail.com. Please
allow at least 30 days of lead time for processing paperwork.

Pope Francis @Pontifex
The Church grows with the blood of the martyrs, men and women who give their lives for

Jesus. Today there are many, even if they do not make the headlines.




